PPCMA Update 09-05-08

PPOA Board of Directors Meeting (09/04/08)
The meeting was called to order by PPOA President Bob Lowrey.  All Board members were present.

In his opening remarks, Mr. Lowrey stated that the 2009 Budget was still being worked on and would be finalized by 10/31/08.  He noted that many of the expense areas were under pressure such as the increased expenditures for the PAC, the new PAC Pool and expenses such as health insurance costs.  He asked the Finance Committee to work with management on developing a five year Assessment Plan to match up with the Capital Plan when doing budget reviews.  Secondly, Mr. Lowrey asked that Bylaws and Finance work together to review the $50,000 “New Capital” limitation of Article 7 Section 10 of the Bylaws and the $2,500 “non-replaceable” asset category to see if these limits are consistent with the reality of the conditions as they exist today. 

The minutes of both the 08/07/08 Board meeting and the 08/12/08 Special Meeting were approved. 

The financials were then presented by Mr. Osterling. (See PPCMA Update of 08-28-08 for details.)
There were no appeals, old business or new business.

The Board then addressed the Finance Committee Resolution.  One change was made to the proposed resolution which had stated that the Board selects the Chairman and the Vice-Chairman.  The change was to eliminate the selection of the Vice-Chairman by the Board since the Chairman makes that recommendation, which must then be approved by the Board.  The recommendation to approve the Revised Resolution passed unanimously.

In the Management Report, Michael Bartholomew noted the increased business and positive reactions to the Daily Specials now that the Lobby and Renovation projects are completed.  He stated that this Friday and Saturday were sold out for the “One Man Broadway Show”.  With the cooler weather setting in, Mr. Bartholomew stated that the Pool season was slowing down and nearing an end.  The PAC Pool in expected to be completed within two weeks. LENMO Chairman Ron Keeney noted that there was a delay in receiving the chlorinator and that the pool cannot be filled until all the components are on hand.  Mr. Bartholomew went on to note that the 2008 Road Project had been completed today.  Road maintenance crack sealing will take place over the next few months, followed by road sealing and striping next summer, after the road cures. 
There will be a Town Hall Meeting next Tuesday at 6:30 pm at the PAC regarding the Golf Master Plan.  This Town Hall is being hosted by the Golf Committee.  Another Town Hall Meeting is being planned by the M2M Committee in October, with a topic yet to be determined.

Everyone was reminded that the semi-annual Garage Sale is scheduled for October 18th. The Fall Fly-In is scheduled for November 8th.  

Mr. Keeney then complimented the Infrastructure Committee and Mr. Tyra for the recent road project.  Although some inconvenience was noted, the project went well and the inconveniences were kept to a minimum.

There were no comments in the Open Session and the meeting was then adjourned.
Infrastructure (09-05-08)

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Dick Drake.  

The committee reviewed the recent Road Project and the final costs.  Although the total cost for the project is over the budget by roughly $15K, there was a considerable amount of work which was done above and beyond the original scope of work.  The additional improvements at the intersection of the Front Circle and Plantation Drive, added repairs along Westover, and the intersection of Monticello and HWY 167 all involved additions to the originally planned work.  All in all, the committee is in agreement that the project was well done and that the extra work was well worth the additional expense.  Striping of the area from the Bridge to the Front Circle and at the newly created Plantation turnoff will take place in the very near future.

Mitch Tyra informed the committee that he is working on a letter to go out to the members regarding Drainage Regulations.  

There was a brief discussion regarding the Road Impact Fees.  A sub-committee will be reviewing the current fees and will report back to the entire committee at a future meeting.  

Also discussed were two possible changes to the rules and regulations regarding Road Repairs and vehicles remaining on the roadways.  Dick Drake and John Gehring will work with Mitch Tyra on drafting some recommendations for changes and bring those back to the next meeting.

Some budgetary items were then discussed for inclusion in the 2009 Capital Budget.  Crack sealing, road sealant, the Taxiway erosion issue and the maintenance of the platted drainage easements were among those inclusions.  The meeting adjourned.
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